Zion Women of NALC Meeting:  January 12, 2022
Present:  Nora Staunton, Rebecca Harvey, Chris White, Sandy Wierwille, Ruth Hoenie, and Pam Fledderjohann, Linda Yahl   
1.     Call to Order: Nora Staunton 

2.     Opening Devotion: Linda Yahl
3.     Reading/Approval of Minutes:  Sandy read the minutes from the meeting of December 8, 2021. Chris made a correction in the minutes.  The Elders are in charge of the Fish Fry March 4, 2022, not the Women’s board.  We will be asked to help supply food.  Chris made a motion to accept the revised minutes and Ruth seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.
4.     Correspondence/Thank-you notes: Thank you notes were received for Christmas gifts from Ann Maki, Kathy Bishir and Emily Meinerding.  Also, a thank you note was received from Zion for memorial gifts to the church in honor of the members who died this past year.
5.     Treasurer’s Report/Approval:  
        a. Ruth read the treasurer’s report and the balance as of December 31, 2021 was $2,210.50.  A check for $569.94 was sent to the Crime Victims Services from our Thankful Offering.  Becky made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read and Pam seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried. 
6.    Ministry Team Reports:

        a. Mission Action (Chris: NALC - LWR Chris spoke with the Church Council, and they agreed to send our Thanksgiving canned goods to the Crisis Center. Chris will get a list of their needs prior to Thanksgiving and will have it printed in the bulletin.  Nora applied for Thrivent funds for Personal Care Kits to be spent before March 17th .  We will try to get the kits done before Mary Bates comes to pick up flood buckets. Linda will apply to Thrivent for batting.  The next workday is January 20,2022.
        b. Spiritual Growth (Becky - Bible Study): Nothing to report.
        c. Mission Community (Chris – Agape, Crisis Center, etc.):  Nothing to report.
        d. Cards to Shut-Ins (Cheryl): 23 cards were sent.
        e. Family Care Standing Ministry Team (Becky): 1 funeral in January.
        f. Kitchen Standing Ministry Team (Kathy Bishir, plus the monthly volunteer):  Nothing to report.  
        g. Prayer Shawl Standing Ministry Team (Kathy Bishir): Nothing to report.
        h. Flower Standing Ministry Team (Nora Staunton): Nothing to report.
        i. Altar Standing Ministry Team (Cheryl Macklem): Nothing to report. 
7.     Unfinished Business: 

        a. Celebration of Women:  We will set up after Sunday School on February 20th.  Chris, Linda, and Becky will help set up.  Linda will make the chicken salad.   Chris will sell tickets at the early services on January 30th and February 6th and 13th.  Pam will sell tickets at the late services January 30th and February 6th.  Ruth will sell tickets at the late service February 13th.  Tickets are also available in the church office.  Nora will put a note in the bulletin that this is the event normally in April. 
        b. The Women’s handbooks have been handed out.  More are being printed.

       c. The Lenten Fundraiser begins March 2nd.  Chris and Pam will pass out envelopes at the Ash Wednesday service.

       d. Nora spoke with the trustees about new curtains and kitchen remodeling.  Nothing has been decided.
8.     New Business:  
        a. The fish fry will be March 4th.  Volunteers will be needed to make the food.
        b.  Soup and salad suppers will begin March 9.  Ryan Yahl is in charge of the dinners.  Linda will put in our request for the 16th for the Women’s Board and the 30th for the Women’s Fellowship group.  We will discuss it in February.
10.   Adjournment: Becky made a motion to adjourn, and Chris seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.

11.   Closing prayer:  We prayed the Lord’s Prayer.
                                        Respectfully submitted,

                                        Sandy Wierwille

                                        Women’s Council Secretary
